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ANNEX “B” TO THE MINUTES OF THE ASSEMBLY HELD AT 

CAPE TOWN, FEBRUARY 15, 2006

Report to the CMI Assembly by Benoit Goemans, Treasurer

Income and Expenditure

Income Reduction

The total income fell from 316,053 euros in 2004 to 242,568 euros in 2005.

The first cause of this decrease is a suggested amendment of our provision policy.  So far, the policy has been to make provisions for unpaid subscriptions for an amount equal to arrears in excess of one year.  The auditor has pointed out that this practice proved in the past to be too optimistic, thereby providing inaccurate reporting.  The Treasurer discussed the matter with the auditor and a conclusion was reached that the appropriate policy would be to make provision for:

1. an amount equal to arrears older than one year (as before); and 

2. for arrears less than one year if experience confirms that such debtor(s) has caused significant recovery problems and makes it likely that the CMI will not be able to cash the claim.

It is the Treasurer’s recommendation to adopt this policy.  In fact, it is a condition to the approval by the auditor.

The second cause for the fall of income is the absence of any conference surplus in 2005.  There was no conference held in 2005, as opposed to 2004, when a significant conference surplus was achieved.

Expenses Reduction
The good news is that there was a reduction in expenses from 193,501 euros (2004) to 152,173 euros (2005).

1. Postage costs fell from 23,441 euros (2004) to 12,065 euros (2005), owing to fewer materials being mailed.

2. Travel expenses decreased from 50,489 euros in 2004 to 15,708 euros in 2005.  This reduction has two causes.  Firstly, the Executive Council meeting at Vancouver caused significantly higher travel costs compared to the following year’s meeting at Paris.  Secondly, in order to reduce travel costs, one of the two Executive Council meetings for 2006 was conducted by way of e-mail.

Result:  Reduction of the Surplus

Taken together, the surplus fell from 122,552 euros to 90,396 euros.  Should the earlier provision policy for unpaid subscription have been maintained, the surplus would have remained the same, but the latter amount is a more precise reflection of the reality.

A surplus of 90,396 euros still may appear to be high for a non-profit organization, however this range of surpluses is a recent phenomenon.

Balance Sheet

The most important aspect is that it may be safely concluded that there is sufficient cash in the bank to operate the CMI for three years without the introduction of any fresh cash.  This result is reflective of the prudent and cautious approach to the handling and reporting of the CMI finances.

On the basis of the Budget submitted, no increase of the subscriptions is recommended.

The most important issue brought to the attention of the Executive Council is the Treasurer’s suggestion not to adapt subscriptions to the erosion of money.  To leave the subscriptions at the same nominal level means a reduction of approximately 2% in real terms.

